
Due to rising ice costs and the acquisition of new ice sheets over the past 
couple of seasons, registration fees will have to increase for the coming 
season. Register early and save $50.00 per player. Early registration forms are 
included with this newsletter. Early registration will now be $350.00 for 
Novice, Petite, Tween, Junior, Belle Open and Masters players and must be 
received by our registrar by July 1, 2009.  All  registrations must be 
accompanied by full payment or three post-dated cheques dated as follows: 

1st Installment    $110.00   Dated July 1, 2009 
2nd Installment   $120.00  Dated Aug. 1, 2009 
3rd Installment   $120.00  Dated Sept. 1, 2009 

Bunnies are also welcome to register early but due to the already discounted 
rate of $175.00 per player, there are no further discounts by registering early.  
If you choose to pay your Bunny registration fees by post-dated cheque 
please date them as follows: 

1st Installment   $100.00  Dated Sept. 1, 2009 
2nd Installment   $  75.00  Dated Oct. 15, 2009 

On the back of the registration forms you will find the Player and Parent 
Code of Conduct forms, be sure to read and sign these forms before you send 
in your registration. Please include your jersey deposit cheque of $150.00, 
dated May 1, 2010, with your completed registration. Early Registration not 
only saves you money but it helps us get a head start on the season. We have 
very little time before the season starts to grade players and select our teams. 
All players who are registered early will be notified of their first ice time by 
telephone or email.  If you are unable to register early, you can register  on 
Tuesday, September 8, 2009 at our annual Equipment Swap between 5:00 
and 7:00 pm at W. G. Sportsplex.  Novice-Masters  regular fees will increase 
to $400.00.  
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Come Try RingetteCome Try RingetteCome Try RingetteCome Try Ringette    

“Come Try Ringette” or our “Bring a 
Friend” events have always been a 
great way to introduce new players 
to our sport. We held our first 
“Come Try Ringette” event on 
Wednesday April 15, 2009 at Twin 

R inks .  We  had  about  12 
participants. 

Our next “Come Try Ringette” event 
has not been scheduled at this time.   

Please watch the Fraser Valley 
website for the dates of out next 
event .  

For information phone Debbie 
Schwartz at 604-576-0051  or email 
her at idebbie@shaw.ca.   
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AGM AGM AGM AGM     

We were disappointed with the  
attendance at our Annual General 
Meeting this year. The start of the 
meeting was delayed until we had 
enough attendees to meet our 
Quorum requirements.  We do wish 
to thank all of the parents that were 
in attendance this year.   

At this years AGM it was decided to 
increase registration fees for next 
season.  Registration fees for Novice 
to Masters will increase by $40.00 
per player, regular registration will 
now be $400.00 and early 
registration will be $350.00. Bunny 
registration fees will increase by 
$15.00 per player and will now be 
$175.00 per player.   

 In another motion it was decided 
that we change the limit of referral 
refunds a player can claim. Each 
player is now eligible to receive one 
$50.00 referral refund for each new 
player they encourage to join FV 
Ringette (only limited by the 
amount of their own registration 
fees).  

We would like to thank Leanne 
Fawcett, Jasmine McGinn and Stacy 
Bellsmith for their years of service 
on our executive.   

We have added a Director of 
Evaluations Position to our 
executive.   We would like to 
welcome Rick Vanier, Wendy 
Keleny, Leanne Hattie, Jeaneen 
Briner, Trish Brown and Cherri 
Young to our executive.  We have 
one position that remains to be 
filled, the Director of Player 
Development.  If you are interested 
i n  t h i s  p o s i t i o n ,  e m a i l 
fvringette@hotmail.com.  

Website: www.fvringette.com  Email: fvringette@hotmail.com  



Five of our Fraser Valley teams attended their respective 
Provincial Championships in this season.  Petite A, 
Tween A, Junior A, Open A 1  and Open A 2.  

Congratulations to the four Fraser Valley teams that 
brought home medals from Provincials this season.  

Our Petite A  team “TNT”   coached by Mitch Schwartz 
won the Gold Medal and Championship Banner at the  
A Provincials in Port Coquitlam this season.   

Our Junior A team “Velocity” coached by Leanne 
Fawcett won the Silver Medal at the A Provincials. 

Our Tween A team “Vipers” coached by Dave Gunning  
brought home the Bronze Medal from the Provincial A 
Championships.   

Our Open A 1 team coached by Ron Ross won the Silver 
Medal the A provincials.  

Way to go Fraser Valley teams, what a great showing!!! 
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It seems hosting year end tournaments is becoming a 
bit of a problem.  Once again this season associations 
did not step forward to host either a Bunny or a Novice 
year end tournament.   

Fraser Valley Novice Parent Charmaine Crowe set out 
to find ice and interested teams.  She managed to find 9 
Novice teams and 11 Bunny teams and with ice from 
four different associations put on a Year end Jamboree 
for these young players. Charmaine did a great job in 
organizing this event with the help of the Surrey, 
Richmond and Delta Referee and Ice Schedulers.   

The players had a great time showcasing their talent 
and showing their parents and coaches how much they 
improved over the year.  

Thank you Charmaine, because of your efforts many 
players and coaches participated in a memorable year 
end event.   
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Congratulations to our Fraser Valley 
girls who earned spots on the LMRL 
AA teams this season.   

Tween AA (1995) Georgia Krenus  
  

Tween AA (1996) Jennifer Otty  
 

Junior AA   Lexy Krenus  
  Chantelle Fawcett 
 

Junior AA 2  Tori Hannesson
  

Belle AA   Kacy Hannesson 
 

Belle AA (Calgary)  Tori Gunning 
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LMRL AA teams are generally 
selected in September. Tryouts 
occur in September and, at the 
discretion of the AA committee, 
may include a set of ice times in 
the spring. No Tryout times 
have been set at this time. 

It is important to Check the 
LMRL web site often for 
updates www.lmrl.ca.  

 

Congratulations once again goes out to our Petite A 
team.  

The Fraser Valley Petite A “TNT” not only won the 
Petite A Championship Banner at  Provincials but they 
also lead their Division for the season.   Earning the 
Lower Mainland Ringette League Petite A Division  
Banner this season.   

What a great season… Way to go!!! 
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Four of our Fraser Valley Junior A players were picked 
up by the Delta Junior A team to be a part of Team BC 
Junior at the Western Canadian Ringette 
Championships.  Congratulations to Emma Gordon, 
Kelly Leslie, Danika Bilodeau-Wheler and Erin Lester.    

Team BC Junior brought home the Silver medal from 
Westerns.   In addition, Danika was one of 6 Junior age 
players selected to the All-star team for her efforts and 
Westerns.  
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The LMRL Junior AA team and the  
Belle AA team both represented BC at 
Nationals, as Team BC, in April.  

The Junior team placed 4th at 
Nationals and the Belle team placed 
6th overall.   

Kacy Hannesson and Tori Gunning 
were both named to the second All-
star line in the Belle Division at 
Nationals.  Both girls were happy to 
join each other on stage to receive their 
All-star Jerseys.  
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PRESIDENT 
Theresa Leslie 604-533-4081 
theresa_leslie@hotmail.com 
 
VICE-PRESIDENT 
Mike Bellsmith 604-530-0095 
mbellsmith@shaw.ca 
 
SECRETARY 
Lisa Krenus 604-534-0519 
lisakrenus@shaw.ca 
 
TREASURER 
Fatima Olson 604-882-9232 
olsonf@shaw.ca 
 
REGISTRAR 
Wendy Keleny  604-888-2373 
kelenyfamily@shaw.ca 
 
EQUIPMENT MANAGER 
Jeaneen Briner 604-514-4789 
chicobear@telus.net 
 
ICE SCHEDULER 
Mike Bellsmith 604-530-0995 
 mbellsmith@shaw.ca 
 
DIRECTOR OF COACHING 
Cherri Young 604-888-0730 
cyoung@whitepaper.com 
 
DIRECTOR OF OFFICIALS 
Leanne Hattie 604-582-3369 
hattie0471@hotmail.com 
 
DIRECTOR OF EVALUATIONS 
Rick Vanier 604-513-3740 
rickvanier@shaw.ca 
 
PLAYER DEVELOPMENT 
Vacant   
 
DIRECTOR OF PROMOTIONS 
Debbie Schwartz 604-576-0051 
idebbie@shaw.ca  
 
WAYS & MEANS  
Trish Brown  604-882-3706 
t_b@shaw.ca 
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Lisa Brown’s Ringette Retreat 
July 20-23, 2009-Planet Ice, Coq. 
Cost: $349.00 + GST 
Ages: 6-17 
www.ringetteretreat.com 
 

Osoyoos Ringette School 
Aug, 11 –15, 2008-Osoyoos  
Development Camp - $225.00 
carla_clapton@hotmail.com 
 

Rings A’ Fire  
Aug. 17-21, 2009-Richmond   
Development Camp-$250.00 
High Performance Camp-$275.00 
carla_clapton@hotmail.com 

 

FVRA Conditioning Camp 
August  30– September 3, 2009 
Walnut Grove Sportsplex 
Cost: $100.00 
Ages: 7 and Up 
 

Session 1-Novice Players 
4:30pm-5:45 pm 
 

Session 2-Intermediate Players  
6:00pm-7:15pm  
 

Session 3-Advanced Players  
7:30pm-8:45pm 
 

For more information or to 
download the registration form 
v i s i t  t h e  FVRA  web s i t e 
www.fvringette.com.   
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If you are interested in coaching a team in Fraser Valley during the 2009/2010 
season download the Coaching Application from our website 
www.fvringette.com.  

You will find the attachment at the bottom of the page.  

Complete the application and mail it to FVRA-Attention Director of 
Coaching-Mitch Schwartz, P.O. Box 61591, Langley, B.C. V3A 8C8.  

For more information Mitch’s email address is  imitch@shaw.ca.  
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If you have not yet filled out a Coaching Evaluation Form for this season, it is 
not to late.  You can download a copy from our website www.fvringette.com. 
The form can be found as an attachment on the Coaches page.   

Once completed the coaching evaluations can be mailed to FVRA-Attention 
Director of Coaching-Mitch Schwartz, P.O. Box 61591, Langley, B.C. V3A 
8C8.  

For more information Mitch’s email address is  imitch@shaw.ca.  
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Fraser Valley Ringette generally trains about 4-5 new officials every season.  
Player officials are great but as they are still playing themselves scheduling 
can become a bit of a problem.   

We would really like to have some parents come on board who are interested 
in officiating.   If you are decent  skater it is a great way to get some exercise 
and keep up or even improve your skating skills.  If you are interested email 
us at fvringette@hotmail.com.  



HERITAGE STEEL SALES LTD.

19797 Telegraph Trail,  Langley, B.C.   V1M 3E6
"COMPLETE REINFORCING STEEL SERVICE"

Telephone: (604) 888-1414            Fax: (604) 888-5344

Thank You to our  GOLD Sponsors 

 

 

 LAWYERS

ROBERTSON

DOW NE &

MULLALLY

Abbotsford  

604-853-0774 

Aldergrove  

604-856-3627 

Chilliwack 

604-793-7075 

Maple Ridge 

604-463-4386 

Vancouver 
604-856-3627 

Thank You to our  SILVER Sponsor 

Streamline Ringette Streamline Ringette Streamline Ringette Streamline Ringette     
604-856-7067 

streamline@shaw.ca 

 

 

 

Unit-203 20353 64th Avenue, Langley, 
B.C. V3A 4R5 

 


